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RECOMMENDATION: 

The Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) subcommittee will bring a recommendation 
to the October meeting.  As of the writing of this informational tab, the subcommittee 
is continuing dialogue regarding the issues surrounding the MOA. 
 
BACKGROUND: 

The Northwest Tribal Leader Congress on Education has asked the Washington 
State School Directors’ Association (WSSDA), the Superintendent of Public 
Instruction (SPI), and the State Board of Education (SBE) to enter into a 
Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) for the purpose of enhancing the 
government-to-government relationship between participating tribes and state 
agencies on issues related to education in the areas of tribal history, culture, and 
government. 
 
Many tribal leaders, WSSDA, and the SPI signed the MOA in the spring of 2006.  
At that time, the SBE had recently been reconstituted by the Legislature and was 
in the process of reorganization with redefined responsibilities. The first meeting 
of the SBE was in March of 2006. The board asked for some time for internal 
organization and then time to give thoughtful review to the relationship between 
state graduation requirements and the history, culture, and government of 
Washington State’s sovereign tribal nations.   
 
At the July 29, 2006 meeting, the reconstituted board was first introduced to  
SHB 1495, the MOA, and related RCWs and WACs. At that time, the board 
began a dialogue regarding government-to-government relationships. Three  
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board members were appointed as a subcommittee to explore the issues the 
board needs to address regarding the MOA.  Those subcommittee members are:  
Dr. Bernal Baca, Chair, Dr. Steve Dal Porto, and Linda W. Lamb. 
 
The MOA subcommittee has met with several tribal leaders and others in 
preparation of a committee recommendation to the SBE.  A status report was 
given to the full board at the August 2006 meeting. 
 
At the October meeting, the SBE subcommittee will make a recommendation to the 
full board regarding whether the board should 1) sign the MOA as currently 
drafted, 2) sign it with a clarifying letter, 3) re-negotiate the language, or 4) 
respectfully decline to sign it.  The board will be asked to make a decision at the 
meeting from among these options. 
 
Attachments: 
 
MOA 
SHB 1495 
WAC 392-410-120 (previously WAC 180-50-120) 
WAC 180-51-061 
WAC 180-51-075 
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